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The present report gives an account of the discussions at the 
twentieth meeting of the Commission on the Red Cross, Red 
Crescent and Peace, held on 15 and 16 October 1986, and of the 
conclusions of that meeting. It supplements the Commission's 
report on its activities, distributed as document CD/6/1 to the 
members of the 1986 Council of Delegates.

1. Adoption of the report

The Commission adopted by consensus the text of its report to 
the Council of Delegates, after having corrected an error in 
paragraph 16 of the English version of the text: in the list 
of Societies remaining on the Commission, the third line 
should obviously read "German Red Cross of the German 
Democratic Republic" and not "German Red Cross in the Federal 
Republic of Germany”, since the latter is not a member of the 
Commission.

The Commission then took note of the fact that the Egyptian 
Red Crescent Society had also sent in a report on its own 
work to implement the Programme of Action and the 
Aaland guidelines, thus bringing the number of replies 
received to 33.

The Commission intends to send another circular letter in the 
near future to those National Societies which have not yet 
sent in their replies, requesting them to inform the 
Commission of their activities to implement those two 
important documents.
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2. International Year of Peace

The Commission decided to withdraw the suggestion it had made 
in April that the Council of Delegates send the message 
adopted by the Aaland Conference to the United Nations 
General Assembly. In fact, the message was already sent with 
the text of the fundamental guidelines in February 1985.

The Commission therefore decided, by consensus, to propose 
that the Council of Delegates request the ICRC and the League 
to send to the United Nations General Assembly - as a 
contribution by the Movement to the International Year of 
Peace - a compendium of the main texts on peace adopted by 
the Movement's various bodies, as well as a bibliography on 
the subject, together with a covering letter referring to the 
Aaland message.

3. World Peace Day

The Secretariat of the Commission has written a historical 
study of the origins of World Red Cross and Red Crescent Day, 
8 May. The Commission intends to examine the study at its 
meeting in April 1987 and to report on it to the 1987 Council 
of Delegates. The study will be distributed to the National 
Societies in due time.

4. Composition of the Commission

In its October 1985 meeting, the Council of Delegates 
assigned itself the task of electing, during its 1986 
session, the Commission in its new composition on the basis 
of proposals from the present Commission. Following up this 
decision, the Commission agreed by consensus to propose that 

1 the National Societies of the following countries remain on 
the Commission: France, German Democratic Republic, 
Yugoslavia, Mauritania, Australia and Indonesia. Bearing in 
mind the principle of fair geographical distribution, it then 
decided to propose as new members, from among 21 Societies 
which had stood for election, the Societies from the 
following six countries: Sweden, Brazil, Colombia, Ethiopia, 
Benin and Yemen Arab Republic.



The geographical distribution of Commission members is 
therefore as follows:

Re-elected members

Europe

New members

France
German Democratic Republic
Yugoslavia

Sweden

Mauritania

Australia 
Indonesia

The Americas

Brazil
Colombia

Africa

Ethiopia 
Benin

Asia

Yemen Arab Republic

The composition set out in the above proposal was established 
by consensus. No members were against the motion, but two 
National Societies delegations and the ICRC abstained. Having 
put forward this proposal, the Commission considers that it 
has fulfilled the mandate entrusted to it by the 1983 and 
the 1985 Council of Delegates.

The Commission did not confine itself to that mandate, 
however, having taken note of the wish expressed by several 
of its members and by other National Societies to raise the 
number of Commission members. In view of the increase in the 
number of recognized National Societies since the creation of 
the Commission in its present composition in 1977, and in



view of the growing importance of the Commission's work and 
the great interest that National Societies show in it, such 
an increase seems appropriate. On the other hand, an 
excessive number of members would make consensus - which is 
already difficult to reach - practically impossible, and 
could paralyse the work of the Commission.

The Commission debated this question at length and agreed on 
the following suggestion, also by consensus: in addition to 
the ICRC, the League and the Henry Dunant Institute, the 
National Societies of Yugoslavia and Sweden, organizers of 
the first World Red Cross Conference on Peace and the Second 
World Red Cross and Red Crescent Conference on Peace 
respectively, would become permanent members of the 
Commission, and would not be subject to election or 
re-election by the Council of Delegates. The number of 
National Societies to be elected would thus remain the same, 
while the total number of National Societies on the 
Commission would rise from 12 to 14.

In addition to the list of National Societies proposed by the 
Commission in accordance with its current composition and 
within the framework of its mandate, the National Societies 
of Egypt and Jordan would also be proposed.

The balance between the remaining and the newly-elected 
members would thus be maintained, and the slight increase 
numbers does not seem likely to put the efficacity of the 
Commission at risk.

According to this second proposal, the 
distributed as follows:

Re-elected members

Europe

France
German Democratic Republic

The Americas

Africa

Mauritania 
Egypt

members would

New members

Brazil
Colombia

Benin
Ethiopia
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Asia

4-

ex officio membersTwo

Yugoslavia

Australia 
Indonesia

The two proposals 
Commission 
Commission 
Delegates,

Yemen Arab Republic
Jordan

Sweden

for the future composition of the 
out above have been drafted by theas set

and are being submitted to the Council of 
which may approve one of them.


